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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF TEYNHAM PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON 12TH APRIL 2022 AT TEYNHAM COMMUNITY HALL, 89 STATION ROAD, TEYNHAM AT 7.30PM. 
Present:  Cllr Brodigan, Cllr Sharman, Cllr Lock, Cllr Thorpe, Cllr Barnett, Cllr Mann, Cllr Dixon,  SBC Bowen, SBC Whiting, Clerk Hayley Steel, KCC Lehman.
Absent:    
1. Apologies for absence
Cllr Redman, Cllr Lock, Cllr Mann, Cllr Parsons.
2.  To confirm all registers of interests have been received and have been forwarded to the monitoring officer.
None.
3.  Public session for 20 minutes to allow members of the public and councillors with prejudicial interests to speak on matters on the Agenda.
SBC Bowen informed the PC that Crest Nicholson had sorted the survey for wall to Car park behind Station Road.  They have been asked that inappropriate terrain be removed so the land between rectory and 82 Station Road to form a walkway.   
Swale Borough Council Eastern Area Committee have purchased their own system so people can attend remotely.  He also informed us of the decision to stop the Cabinet system which means that Cllr’s will have greater say going forward.  Roger Truelove is standing down and a new leader will be elected on 28th April 2022.
Sioux Peto thanked the Parish Council on behalf of Teynham in Bloom for their help in the Litter Pick and advised the PC that Biffa were still to collect the rubbish despite her calling them to chase them up.

KCC Lehman told the PC that he had carried out 5 drop in sessions around the village and helped various people to complete their forms regarding the closing of the pedestrian crossing at the Station.  He said a speed survey had been arranged for the top of Cellar Hill.  He has been asked if Trees can be planted on the land opposite the Community Hall and was advised by the PC that this is not Parish Council Land.  He also said he had been asked if the road formerly know as Green Street could be reinstated – SBC Whiting will liaise with KCC Lehman and het back to us. 
10/22
4.  To approve the Minutes of the Ordinary Parish Council Meeting
held on Tuesday 1st March 2022.

It was moved by Cllr Sharman, seconded by Cllr Thorpe and

RESOLVED: “That the Minutes of the Ordinary Parish Council Meeting on Tuesday 1 March 2022 be accepted as a true record”
5. Matters Arising.
None.
6.  Chairman’s report.
The Chairman informed the PC that work is still ongoing on various projects such as refurbishment of the Meadow and also the Bar area in the Hall.  He especially thanked Cllr’s Sharman, Barnett and Townson for their help and asked that the workload be split more evenly among all the of the Parish Council.  He also reported that the dishwasher in the hall is now working.
7.  To receive a report from PCSO Jessica Stocks (if available).
	Teynham 
	March 2022

	Information provided by:
	PCSO 61217 Jessica STOCKS                             Kent Police  (Community Safety Unit)


	Crimes of note: 

Suspicious event (Station Road) It was reported that the informant noticed an ‘X’ marked
on his house in chalk, the informant was worried that there could be more to this than just graffiti so wanted to make us aware. No further reports have been made in the area of a similar nature. 

Cold callers (Honeyball Walk) A report was made after cold callers were in the area 
charging elderly residents lots of money for work to be carried out. The informant was 
lucky enough to cancel his payment to the company after realising this.

Vehicle theft (Baker Close) A motorbike was stolen outside the informants property. A 
crime report has been created and the incident will be dealt with via this. 

	Anti-social behaviour and other incidents of note:

Speeding vehicles (London Road and Donald Moor Avenue) It has been reported that vehicles are speeding in the area.  
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	Items of good work: 

Regular patrols of the area are carried out whilst I am on duty. 

Speed checks have been completed on London Road. A total of 15 vehicles were caught exceeding the 30mph speed limit and will be dealt with accordingly.  


	Updates of previous reported issues​: 

N/A


8.  To discuss and agree a draft Communications & Engagement Strategy (Cllr Townson).
This was agreed in principle and that it would be discussed further at the next PC meeting.
9.  To receive an update on the Website from Cllr Townson.

Cllr Townson informed the PC that a lot of work had been going on to refresh the website and extra features being added.
10. To receive an update on the development on the Meadow and associated S106 money from the Chairman. 

Work is due to start on 9th May and the Play equipment phase will be complete by the 5th June Picnic in the Park.  After the Picnic in the Park work will start on the Sports Equipment and should be complete by the end of June.
11.  To receive an update on the Queen’s Jubilee ‘Picnic in the Park’ from Cllr Barnett.
Cllr Barnett informed us that there were plans for quite a few stalls, the WI are going to be selling refreshments in the Village Hall.  We will also be holding a raffle and Cllr Barnett will circulate a letter to all local businesses to ask for donations of raffle prizes.  
12.  To discuss the idea of “Meet your councillors.  An informal drop-in session over a cup of tea or coffee”.  Cllr Townson.
Cllr Townson discussed the possibility of having regular sessions so members of the public can speak to their Cllrs face to face and ask any questions.  One suggestion was to have someone from the PC at the Drop-in Coffee Mornings.
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13.  To receive an update on the Jubilee Beacon.
The beacon is due to be sent to us during April and will go direct to Cllr Brodigan’s house.  Cllr Townson offered to help out with testing it and possibly providing some propane.
14.  To approve the cost of refurbishing the Teynham Sign.
It was moved by Cllr Barnett, seconded by Cllr Sharman and

RESOLVED. “That Teynham Parish Council agree that the sign will be renovated and put back at a cost not exceeding £1,000 excl VAT.”

15.  At the recommendation of the Finance and General Purposes Committee at their meeting 25th January 2022, to approve the following documents and publishing them on the Council’s webpages:

· Updated APPROVED 27th October 2020 Web version of Standing Orders.

· Updated APPROVED 27th October 2020 Web version of Financial Regulations.

· Updated UNAPPROVED NEW version of Complaints Procedure.

· Updated Model Publication Scheme and information available

To note Code of Conduct, which is the NALC version as against the Local Government Association version, is dated 17th July 2012. It is however current as consultations are still taking place to update them.
As not every Cllr had seen these to review it was agreed that it would be carried over to the next meeting.

16.  To receive an update on the plans for the Hall Bar
refurbishment.
It was noted that the cupboards etc would be ordered soon and that John
Viner would fit them when he is over from France.
17.  To review members of the Committees.

Carried over to Annual Parish Council Meeting.

18.  To receive a report from the Transport Representative.

Cllr Brodigan informed the PC that PCSO Stocks had already carried out a speed check.  Network Rail have held a consultation regarding the closing of 
the Crossing at the train station.  Network Rail did not advertise the event very well so are going to write to all houses in Teynham and put on another date for consultation.
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19.  To receive reports of any potholes and/or pathway damage considered to require.
Cllr Brodigan has distributed the list to the PC.
20.  Accounts (Appendix A & B).
It was moved by Cllr Sharman, seconded by Cllr Thorpe and 

RESOLVED: “That Appendix A & B be accepted as a true record”.

21.  Reports of Committee Chairman 


a)
Planning – 1 Planning application received.

b)
Amenities -  Meeting planned 19th April.

c)
Finance and General Purposes – Nothing to report.
d)
Editorial – Teynham News has been circulated and the website is being worked on.

e)
Teynham Community Hall – The bar refurbishment starts soon.  The outside tap will be installed and the ceiling tiles replaced.
22.
Reports by representatives on outside organisations 

a)
TVHMC – Report received from Lloyd Bowen
Hi all, I am calling a meeting of the committee for next Thursday, 14th April at 7pm in the committee room.  The rules and permissions for holding virtual meetings has now been withdrawn and we do not have, in the title deeds, permission for these to continue.  We can look at that next week.

We will also need to run through arrangements for the W&W in May and also the picnic in the park event for the Queens jubilee.

We were also meant to be having a hall quarterly clean session this Sat but Chris G is away and there is also the Teynham litter pick booked which will be using the car park to meet in. We will need to reschedule the hall clean. 

Hope to see you there.
b)
KALC Swale Area Committee – Cllr Townson has volunteered to take on the role of KALC Rep.
23.
To agree any items justifying a request for a joint meeting with LwKPC.
N/A

24.
Advanced Notice of Items for the Agenda of the next Ordinary
Meeting.
To be sent to the Clerk.
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25.
To note the following Meeting Dates. 
To note that the Clerk has moved the date for the Annual Parish Council
Meeting forward to 17th May as this meeting needs to take place in May.
· Tuesday 12th April 2022

Ordinary Meeting

· Tuesday 17th May 2022

Ordinary Meeting

· Tuesday 21st June 2022

Annual Parish Council Meeting & Ordinary

· Tuesday 13th September 2022
Ordinary Meeting

· Tuesday 25th October 2022
Ordinary Meeting

· Tuesday 13th December 2022
Precept & Ordinary Meetin
26.
Chairman’s Closing Remarks.

The Chairman thanked everyone for coming and the meeting closed at 9.25pm.

